
SPECIAL MEETING 
 

LAW AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 

MARCH 20, 2007 – 3:30 P.M. 
 
 

 
Present:  Chairman Hargrave; Supervisors Gutheil, A. Johnson, M. Johnson, Peck, 
Thompson, Wood, Grattidge, Janik and Trottier; David Wickerham, County 
Administrator; Mark Rider, County Attorney; Jack Kalinkewicz, Personnel; Press. 
 
Chairman Hargrave called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance. 
 
On a motion made by Mr. Wood, seconded by Mr. Johnson the minutes of the 
March 14, 2007 meeting were approved unanimously. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Peck, seconded by Mr. Wood to adjourn to Executive 
Session for the purpose of contract negotiations.  Unanimous. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Peck, seconded by Mr. Johnson to return to open 
session.  Unanimous. 
 
A motion was made by Mrs. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Thompson to approve the 
2005-2009 contract with the Saratoga County Deputy Sheriff Police Benevolent 
Association.  Unanimous. 
 
Mrs. Johnson said she has worked on the negotiations with the Deputy Sheriff’s for over 
two years.  It was very satisfying to know that it was acceptable to their membership.  
The salaries will now put them in a comparable position with the other police agencies in 
the area.  They, along with all employees make this county have a great reputation and a 
great place to work. 
 
On a motion made by Mrs. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Thompson the meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Sansom 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


